Number: PL-300

Date: September 11, 2001
From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)
Subject: Extended Permissive Dialing Ends for 516/631 NPAs (New York)

On January 31, 2000, February 23, 2000 and March 24, 2000 the State of New York
Public Service Commission issued supplemental orders for CASE 98-C-0689 extending
the permissive dialing period for selected NXX codes for the 516/631 area code relief
plan. The extensions were granted to allow certain parties, such as alarm companies,
additional time to reprogram equipment or otherwise prepare for implementation of area
code relief. The orders extended permissive dialing through October 31, 2001.

This Planning Letter is being issued as a reminder that mandatory dialing of the 516/631
area codes with start on November 1, 2001 for the following NXX codes:

Nassau County (516 NPA): 294, 333, 338, 379, 433, 479, 671, 681, 741, 752, 756, 842,
873,876,931,932,937,938,942, 997

Suffolk County (631 NPA): 207, 232, 234, 271, 289, 321, 342, 351, 385, 421, 423, 424,
425,427,447, 475, 547, 582, 585, 588, 591, 654, 665, 666, 673, 689, 696, 727,736,737,
738,751,752,756,758, 842

Mandatory dialing for all other codes in the 516/631 area codes became effective April 1,
2000.

General questions concerning the relief activity described in this letter may be directed to
Wayne Milby, NeuStar — NPA Relief Planning — Eastern Region, on 804-795-5919.
Questions of a technical nature should be directed to the NPA project coordinator of each
respective service provider.



